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November 5, 2021 

 

Dana Mellage  

Pete Lien & Sons, Inc.  

P.O. Box 440  

Rapid City, SD 57709 

 

RE: Weaver Quarry (M-1989-010) 

Receipt of Corrective Action Documentation 

 

Dear Mr. Mellage, 

 

The Division received your above referenced response to the Compliance Problems cited in the 

Division’s inspection report that was conducted on September 29, 2021.  The status of the 

corrective actions in regard to the cited problems are as follows: 

 

Problem: The mine identification sign was not legible at the entrance of the mine site. This is a 

problem for failure to post a mine identification sign as required by Section 3.1.12(1) of the rule.  

 

Corrective action: The Operator shall submit a photo documentation that a proper sign has been 

posted by the corrective action date.  

 

The Division received photo documentation of the entrance sign post at the site and the problem 

is considered resolved. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact me at (720) 774-0040 or brock.bowles@state.co.us. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Brock Bowles 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

 

 

cc: Michael Cunningham, DRMS 
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Bowles - DNR, Brock <brock.bowles@state.co.us>

Pete Lien and Sons - Weaver Inspection 
1 message

Dana Mellage <dmellage@petelien.com> Wed, Nov 3, 2021 at 3:55 PM
To: "brock.bowles@state.co.us" <brock.bowles@state.co.us>
Cc: Danielle Wiebers <DWiebers@petelien.com>, Jeff Harris <jharris@petelien.com>

Afternoon Brock,

 

Please see the picture below of the updated sign for the Weaver Quarry. I have also included the proof of this so it can more easily be read.

 

 

Appreciated your feedback during your visit. Let me know if there is anything more that is need to abate this inspection problem.

 

Thanks for your time!

 

Dana Mellage

970-222-0606



 

From: Bowles - DNR, Brock <brock.bowles@state.co.us>  
Sent: Tuesday, October 19, 2021 4:35 PM 
To: Dana Mellage <dmellage@petelien.com> 
Subject: [ExternalSender] Fwd: inspection reports

 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Pete Lien & Sons, Inc system. Do not respond, click links or open attachments unless you can
verify the sender email address and know the content is safe.

 

Dana, 

Attached are the inspection reports for the Owl Canyon (M-1977-302), Rex Quarry (M-1977-304) and the Weaver Quarry (M-1989-010).  The inspections
were conducted on September 29, 2021.

 

The Weaver Quarry needs a new sign and there is a 30 day compliance timeline. Please read the report for additional details.

 

I looked up the Weaver Quarry boundary.  It is a little confusing but I think the last technical revision 2 (TR-2) shows it best.  I don't think any more action
is needed at this time.

 

Call me if you have any questions,

Brock 

 

--

Brock Bowles

Environmental Protection Specialist

P 720.774.0040  | F 303.832.8106 

1313 Sherman St., Room 215, Denver, CO 80203

brock.bowles@state.co.us  |  https://drms.colorado.gov

 

 

2 attachments

INSP-REPORTMWP_M1989010_BFB_10122021014807.pdf 
1286K

45136_PeteLien_QuarrySigns_18x12_PROOF.pdf 
1057K
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